From: Myers, Katy <kmyers@norcom.org>

Sent: Monday, September 19, 2022 9:20 AM

To: Office State Actuary, WA

Subject: Support for PSTs' eligibility for PSERS

Attachments: 2022 09 20 SCPP Letter of Support PST PSERS Retirement.pdf

CAUTION:External email.

Greetings,

Attached is our Chapters letter of support to move Public Safety Telecommunciators into the PSERS system.

on s‘al Katy Myers
&\ eamLe % WA APCO-NENA President
,g F "%% WWW.waapconena.org
= ﬁ NORCOM Deputy Director of Administrative Services 425-393-9621 (direct) e kmyers@norcom.org
PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This email, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any
APCO - NENA claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Legislature. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.



@0\\ s’ale l Katy Myers, President

H1e2M Le%% Washington State Chapter APCO — NENA
-
=

e
e? ¥ 911 Carver Street
=

Bremerton, Washington 98312
APCO - NENA

Email: President@waapconena.org
http://www.waapconena.org

September 20, 2022

Select Committee on Pension Policy
PO Box 40914

Olympia, WA 98504-0914

Contact information

Dear SCPP Members,

On behalf of Washington APCO-NENA, I write to support Public Safety
Telecommunicators’ eligibility and entry into the Public Safety Employees Retirement
System (PSERS). Public Safety Telecommunicators play an often overlooked but crucial
role in emergency response services across our state. They are subject to high stress and
accountability with every emergency call taken. As our communities grow and the
technology used in the 911 center increases, the demands of the job make it hard to reach
retirement age in the current PERS system. Moving these employees from PERS to
PSERS enables Telecommunicators to remain in their chosen profession through
retirement.

Appropriate retirement eligibility for Public Safety Telecommunicators is one of several
important elements in our comprehensive approach to improving recruitment and
retention. With the passing of SB 5555 earlier this year, Public Safety
Telecommunicators are now recognized as first responders and will receive standardized
minimum training. They should be placed in a pension system consistent with the public
safety role they serve. Thank you for considering this critical change for Public Safety
Telecommunicators in the state of Washington.

Respectfully,
(’/L{/)f/{y I%%mf

Katy Myers, President
WA APCO-NENA

Cc: Scott Sigmon, Sigmon Public Affairs
Wendy Hill, Executive Director, TCOMMO911

Executive Council Representative: Brenda Cantu — AECRep@waapconena.org East Side Ambassador: Karen Crawford —ambassadore@waapconena.org
Vice President: Jason Fritz - vp@waapconena.org West Side Ambassador: Mary Sue Robey — ambassadorw@waapconena.org
Secretary: Kris DeVore— Secretary@waapconena.org Past President: Lora Ueland — PastPresident@waapconena.org
APCO Treasurer: Richard Kirton — AcctsA@waapconena.org Commercial Representative: Victor Burton — CommRep@waapconena.org

NENA Treasurer: Andy Leneweaver — AcctsN@waapconena.org Special Advisor: Sheryl Mullen - sheryl@waapconena.org
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